who was only on the verge of the team last year, installed himself at number
three and on some occasions played first. The usual order of the team was:
Seruya, Caller, Schapira, Wootliff, Coleman, Burton, although the places were
often interchanged, depending on present standard.

The Junior final between Gletzer and Zaum, was no less exciting. ~After
a hard game Gletzer finally beat his more experienced opponent. Comparatively
speaking the juniors play better than the seniors, and now that even the Prep.
School have started playing, we can expect a better School team every year.

Mr. Warner, who is in charge of squash, is mainly responsible for this rise
in popularity and standard. Although he is unduly medest about his own
playing ability, his coaching has been invaluable to both the School team and
beginners alike. I would like to thank him on behalf of the School for his
untiring efforts, which I think he finds are gradually being rewarded.

TABLE-TENNIS

AFTER THE TABLE had been moved to a better and more convenient room, the
School began playing more table-tennis.

The general standard has been reasonably steady, although no one has
given any outstanding performances. For the first time for three years table-
tennis took its place among House sports, and this led to one or two actual
matches. The team first drew with the Oxford University Jewish Society by
5-5, and a match was also played against a visiting Maccabi team.

The Senior Tournament was won by H. Goldstone, who beat M. Spangen-
thal 3-2, and the Junior Tournament by I. Gletzer who beat Y. Sabah by the
same score.

ATHLETICS AND CROSS-COUNTRY RUNNING

IT HAD BEEN HOPED that our Athletics Season would begin half-way through the
Spring Term, but the football programme had been delayed so much by the
flooding of the games fields that this was impossible to arrange, and the College
Individual Championships which had been arranged for 8th March, had to be
abandoned. The only Athletic Sports which have taken place this season,
therefore, are the Inter-House Sports on 14th and 19th June.

However, the College Athletic Season started off well at the beginning of
the Summer Term. Our groundsman, Mr. Price, had prepared a good track
which has been kept in first-class condition throughout the season.

The form of the Inter-House Athletics Competition has been changed by
the introduction of a points system for standard attainments in all athletic events.
This system has provided boys with a constant incentive to train and practise.
It enables boys who are not selected to represent their House on Sports Day to
gain points for their House, and also allows other boys to gain points in a greater
number of events than they could enter on Sports Day.

The range of athletic events included in the Sports Programme has been
extended to include the shot and discus. Some boys are beginning to master
the technique of these events, and some of the performances have been quite
creditable.

Sports Day itself was marred a little by a continuous drizzle of rain. But
thanks to the hard work put in by the Officials and House Athletics Captains
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